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Happy Palm Sunday, April 14, 2019
I want to give a great big thank you to all of you that have made a pledge,
large or small, to our Faith in Our Future campaign.  We had a hefty goal of
$2,450,000.  Because of the great response that we have received from those
who have pledged we will be able to accomplish the building and improve-
ment plans that we as a parish have made for our cemetery, grounds and
school!
I would like to make sure that those of you who have not yet turned in a
pledge know that it is not to late.  Even though our official campaign close
date has passed we will certainly accept any additional pledges that come in.
One-time gifts, monthly or annual pledges in any amount.  I have heard from a
few people who said that they just could not make a gift of $3,000.  Please be
assured that we welcome and are grateful for any size contribution, from $1
up.  We would not have reached the exciting total you will see inside this
bulletin without the many contributions we have received between $100 and
$1,000.  Please know that all funds contributed to this campaign will be used
wisely, and any funds remaining after our planned projects will be invested
for later needs.
I would like to encourage each of you that plan to make monthly payments on
your pledge to please help me out by setting up monthly electronic payments.
It will save a lot of time and processing for both of us, but especially me, so
please complete the form that you should receive in the mail this week and
return it to the Parish Office by May 10th.
It will be exciting to watch the construction of our new classroom addition
which will begin ASAP.  That is whenever the weather allows.  Please pray
for a successful and safe building process.  It will be wonderful to have all of
our students in rooms that were designed to be classrooms.
I again would like to thank all who have worked so hard to make this project
a success and to all who have pledged their financial support.
May you have a very blessed Holy Week and Easter Season!
God bless,
Deacon Kermit Erickson



Monday, Apr 15
No Daily Mass

Tuesday, Apr 16
12:10 PM Mass: +Vernon Gary

6:30 PM Mass: +Cy Pulczinski

Wednesday, Apr 17
8:40 AM Mass: +John “Jack” Kerr

Thursday, Apr 18 Holy Thursday
7:00 PM Mass: +Arnold & Margaret Kunze

Friday, Apr 19 Good Friday
3:00 PM Service
6:30 PM Service

Saturday, Apr 20 Holy Saturday
8:30 PM Easter Vigil Mass: +Heidi Huewe

Sunday, Apr 21 Easter Sunday
7:30 AM Mass: +Don Casement
9:00 AM Mass: +Ronald Henry Brune

11:00 AM Mass: For the People
No Mass Tonight

MASS INTENTIONS
For Week of April 15 to 21

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH
Monday, Apr 15
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
4:00 PM Stewardship/Development Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
6:30 PM Chrism Mass (Crookston Cathedral)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Gregory the Great Rm)

Tuesday, Apr 16
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

12:40 PM Lenten Soup Luncheon (Social Hall)
6:00 PM Newman Club (Social Hall)
7:00 PM Pastoral Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, Apr 17
9:30 AM Divine Mercy Cenacle (St. Thomas More Rm)
9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel)
6:30 PM Faith Formation, grades 1-11

Thursday, Apr 18
3:15 PM Bible Study-No Greater Love (St. Thomas More Rm)
9:00 PM to Midnight Adoration (Chapel)

Friday, Apr 19
No School
Parish Offices Closed

Saturday, Apr 20
10:00 AM Prayer Hour at Planned Parenthood

Sunday, Apr 21 Happy Easter!
Monday, Apr 22

No School, No Adoration
Parish Offices Closed

DAILY READINGS
For April 15 to 21

Monday, Apr 15
● Is 42:1-7
● Ps 27:1,2,3,13-14
● Jn 12:1-11

Tuesday, Apr 16
● Is 49:1-6
● Ps 71:1-2,3-4a,5ab-6ab,

15,17
● Jn 13:21-33,36-38

Wednesday, Apr 17
● Is 50:4-9a
● Ps 69:8-10,21-22,31,33-34
● Mt 26:14-25

Thursday, Apr 18
● Ex 12:1-8,11-14
● Ps 116:12-13,15-16bc,17-18
● 1 Cor 11:23-26
● Jn 13:1-15

Friday, Apr 19
● Is 52:13-53:12
● Ps 31:2,6,12-13,15-16,17,25
● Heb 4:14-16; 5:7-9
● Jn 18:1-19:42

Saturday, Apr 20
● Gn 1:1-2:2
● Ps 104:1-2,5-6,10,12,13-14,24,35
● Gn 22:1-18
● Ps 16:5,8,9-10,11
● Exodus 14:15-15:1
● Ps Ex 15:1-2,3-4,5-6,17-18
● Isaiah 54:5-14
● Ps 30:2,4,5-6,11-12,13
● Isaiah 55:1-11
● Ps Is 12:2-3,4,5-6
● Rom 6:3-11
● Lk 24:1-12

Sunday, Apr 21
● Acts 10:34a,37-43
● Ps 118:1-2,16-17,22-23
● Col 3:1-4
● Jn 20:1-9

It is Holy Week! There are several changes in Mass schedules
throughout the week that you need to be aware of:

On Holy Thursday, there will be no Nursing Home Mass, or
Communion Service.

Good Friday Services are at 3 and 6:30 PM, with no Daily
Mass.

Easter Vigil (Holy Saturday) will start at 8:30 PM.

Mass will be celebrated at the usual times on Easter Sunday,
but no 6:30 PM Mass.

On Easter Monday, there will not be Adoration in the Chapel.



STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES

Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  19,445.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (1 yr to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(3 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $22,293.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #41         $15,817.81
(Weekend of 4/7/19)

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $838,398.02 ~ Current: $830,734.44

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,568.480.22 ~ Paid to Date: $671,396.22

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Apr 6 5:30 p.m.                                182
Apr 7 7:30 a.m.                                159
Apr 7 9:00 a.m.                                363
Apr 7 11:00 a.m.                              296
Apr 7 _____     _ ___          6:30 p.m                                  89

ST. PHILIP’S CLOTHING DEPOT

Lenten Soup Luncheons
Stay for a delicious homemade soup luncheon
following the 12:10 Mass on Tuesdays through
Lent. Everyone is invited! Free-will offering.

SACRAMENTAL LIFE

Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child  for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on April 7. Please call the Parish Office, 444-
4262 to register, to schedule a baptism, or for more information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Matrimony.

Pastoral Visitations
If you desire a home visit, communion for the homebound, or
the Sacrament of Anointing the Sick, call the Parish Office. We
want to be part of your life.

PARISH LIFE

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
Marian Smith. May she find rest and peace and
may her family find comfort in God’s love.

Hurley’s Religious Goods at St. Philip’s
HURLEY’s is coming the last weekend of April! First Com-
munion or Confirmation gift options/ideas will be here April
27, after the 5:30 Mass through April 28, after the 6:30 Mass.
Save the date!

St. Jude Circle Meeting
The ladies of St. Jude Circle meet on the third Thursday of
the month at 1:00 PM in the St. Kateri room from Apr to Nov.
However, due to the Triduum, this month we will meet on
Thursday, Apr 25, 2019, at 1:00 PM.  Watch next week’s bulletin
for more details.  Any questions please direct them to
Sharon Zarrett at 751-1606.

Welcome and Congratulations!
The Knights of Columbus wish to welcome and con-
gratulate Christopher Vacek, Alex Froelich, John Tesar,
and David Aguilera to the Bemidji Council and Order
on April 6. The Knights also congratulate Ron Hendricks, Glen
Aagard and Anthony Moreno for continuing their journey to
Knighthood by receiving their 2nd and 3rd Degrees also on
April 6.

Many Thanks for Your Service to Others
THANK YOU to the volunteers who assisted in delivering
Meals on Wheels. This is an outreach program our parish
participates in along with 11 other churches in the Bemidji
area. Volunteers the week of April 1-5 were: Steve Christlieb,
Lois & Duane Jenkins, Pat & Lloyd Lind, Bob & Don Pohl,
Dick Robinson, and Moe Webb. We greatly appreciate your
willingness to give of your time. Thank you and God bless.
Anyone who would like information regarding this volunteer
opportunity, call Flavia-218-556-3087 or leave your name
and a phone number at the Parish Office. St. Philip’s next
week will be June 17-21, 2019.

Immaculee Ilibagiza. Left to Tell:
Discovering God Amidst the
Rwandan Holocaust

Wednesday, April 24 ~ 7:00 PM
Park Rapids Area High School
401 Huntsinger Ave • Park Rapids, MN

Ticket cost $10 per person • Students are Free
Come and hear Immaculee share the story of how she survived
the Rwandan genocide of 1994, and what happened in her
country as she was in hiding. Her story of forgiveness is not to
be missed. To purchase tickets or for more information contact:
Annette Haas at 218-732-5142 or annette@arvig.net

Content is for mature audiences only. NO young children please.

Easter Flowers
for St. Philip’s Church will be supplied,  in part,
through the generous donations given by parishion-
ers in memory of deceased loved ones, or in honor
of the living.

If you wish to make a memorial, use your Easter Flowers enve-
lope in your offertory envelopes, or place your donation in a
plain envelope clearly marked Easter Flowers. Please indicate
the name of the deceased person(s) your gift is in memory of
or the name of the living person(s) your gift is in honor of. You
may place your envelope in the collection basket or turn it in to
the Parish Office.  All memorials will be published in the parish
bulletin after Easter.

The Clothing Depot will be closed from April 19 to 22 for the
Easter holiday. Thank you to all of our faithful volunteers and
patrons who make our mission of helping this community
possible!



BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION
St. Philip’s School continues to collect Box
Tops for Education. For every 50 Box Tops
turned in, our school gets $5! Just imagine the
impact that could make if every one of our
parishioners saved Box Tops for St. Philip’s!
Simply drop them in the tub on the shelf in the east entrance
of the church. Thank you!

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

New Bible Study Opportunity
Bible Timeline. Have you ever studied the bible before? If not,
why not now? Don’t be intimidated by all the books within it,
or all the writing styles, or the history & culture involved in un-
derstanding it. The Bible Timeline series takes care of all those
worries. Jeff Cavins presents the scripture in such a way that
you will understand what you read. The bible study will be held
Thursday evenings at 5:30 beginning April 25. This study in-
volves video, questions (as homework), much discussion, and
prayer. If you can’t finish your homework questions, you will
still learn so much. Please call 444-4262 to register.

Schedule of Events:

Thursday, April 18: Student & Staff Seder Meal.
Friday & Monday, April 19 & 22: No School, Easter Break.

Tuesday & Wednesday, April 23 & 24: 7th grade to Deep
Portage.

Wednesday, April 24: 4th Quarter Midterms.

Friday, April 26: FWTF on mission to St. Mary’s, Red Lake.
LaValley Industries presentation to 5th grade. 1:15 PM.

Sunday, April 28: Middle School Catholic Youth Rally in Fosston.
Contact Luke in the Parish Office for more information.

Friday, May 3: St. Philip’s Spring Gala. Tickets available in the
School or Parish Offices.

Saturday, May 4: FWTF Homeless Walk. 7 AM – 7 PM. First
Eucharist Weekend. 5th grade Art Show opens at the Water-
mark Art Center (505 Bemidji Ave) and runs through May 24.

*If you are interested in 2 day Pre-K for your child, we have
a few openings left! Call the school office for information or
stop by and pick up a registration packet. Children must be 4
years old by September 1, 2019 to register for Pre-K.

NEWMAN CLUB

374 Babies (and their Moms) Spared from abortion..(that are
known of) since the current worldwide 40 DAYS FOR LIFE Spring
Campaign started on March 6.  [www.40daysforlife.com/DAY 34]

JOIN WITH OTHERS FROM ST. PHILIP’S NEXT SATURDAY, APRIL
20; *10-11 AM AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD OF BEMIDJI for an
hour of prayer held on 3rd Saturdays of each month. All ages are
welcome. Questions: call 218.368.9019.
*Stay for any length of time.

St. Paul Street Evangelization Volunteer Training
We need to evangelize, but how?  This is your answer. If you are
like most Catholics, the idea of evangelizing makes you very
nervous, but St. Paul Street Evangelization is about sharing the
Catholic Faith we love and helping others to find or rediscover
that same Faith.  The Second Vatican Council urges the baptized
“to bring the Gospel, found fully in the Catholic Church, to a cul-
ture that has largely reverted to paganism.”

You don’t have to  know all the answers to evangelize.  Learn
how to evangelize in a non-confrontational way, offering others
rosaries or Miraculous Medals and resources.  We give you the
tools you need to build a bridge of trust between the streets and
the parish.

The chapter of St. Paul Street Evangelization of Bemidji goes to
the Farmer’s Market during summer and sets up a table to talk to
people.  We are looking for people who want to share their Cath-
olic Faith.  You will be trained and mentored, so you feel com-
fortable.  Members will be in teams to evangelize. Classes will be
held on Friday, May 10, 5:30 PM to 8:00 PM and May 11, from
8:30 AM to 5:00 PM.  Bring your own sack lunch.  Registration is
required and the class is free.  The deadline to sign up is Thurs,
May 2, 2019.  Call Diane Waggoner at 218-760-6928 to register.

Volunteers Needed
HURLEY’s Religious Goods are coming to Bemidji the last weekend
in April. Do you like to take your time shopping & looking? Vol-
unteers are needed! Why not sign up to help with the Hurley’s
sale so you can take plenty of time looking at all the merchandise?
Follow this link to sign up: https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/5080B44AFAC2BA5FC1-hurleys1
OR – leave your contact info & preferred volunteer times at 218-
441-4907 or ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org.

New Catholic young men’s house program. 4 bedroom home,
close to BSU needs one more roommate. $350/mo + utilities.
Must have a desire to share & encourage prayer and spiritual
growth on a daily basis. For more info please call David (320)
828-7848.

Help Plan Our Parish Festival
St. Philip’s campus updates provide an opportunity to make
changes to our yearly parish festival. Come share your ideas Sun-
day, April 28 6 p.m. in the St. Kateri Room. Questions and ideas?
Contact Maryhelen Chadwick at mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.
org or call 218-444-4262.



YOUTH MINISTRY
• Our next High School Youth Group gathering will be Sun-
day, April 14. We will meet in the cafeteria right after the 11 AM
Mass for lunch then we hope to go to Bemidji State University
at 1:15 PM to play knockerball bubble soccer. Knockerball bub-
ble soccer Players get inside an inflatable Knockerball which
acts like a human hamster ball to safely covers their head and
upper body and then the fun begins. Knockerball Waiver forms
must be signed by parents/guardians for students to play.

• Summertime is right around the corner, yes you heard that
correctly and what better way to spend a summer night than
playing SOFTBALL!!! Last year, we teamed up with First Luther-
an and finished 4th place out of 14 teams. We will team up with
First Lutheran for this year as well. All men who are 14 years
and older are invited to be on the team. Please contact Luke if
you would like to be part of the team and for more information.
lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org or 218-441-4908

• The Middle School Youth Rally is Sunday, April 28 at Foss-
ton High School from 10 AM to 6 PM. Cost is $50 for middle
school students to attend. More details coming soon.

• JPII Camp is designed to empower young people entering
grades 7-9 to become disciples of Jesus Christ by engaging
them in prayer, worship, leadership skill development, scriptural
reflection, and service learning. This camp is designed for youth
who have a desire to grow in their faith and share that faith
back home in parish and family life. JPII Camp will be at North-
ern Pines Campground. Cost is $325. There are still many spots
open for the 2nd session, July 14-18. Contact Luke for registra-
tion information.

• High School Steubenville Conference is July 26-28, 2019.
(I know, I really am thinking about summer!) There are only 20
spots left so please contact Luke to reserve your spot.

Marriage Encounter Weekend
Spring clean your marriage and bring it to an amazing level by
attending the April 27-28 Marriage    Encounter. You will receive
a blessing that gives for generations to come! Weekends are
held at Mt. Olivet Conference and Retreat Center in Farming-
ton. Visit www.marriages.org for additional information or call
651-454-3238.

MS Youth Rally
Sunday, April 28
Fosston High School
Youth in grades six through eight
and their leaders are invited to join
in a day of praise and worship, key-
note presentations, Adoration, Rec-
onciliation, Mass, dinner and games.

This year, with the theme “Follow Me”, the Middle School Youth
Rally will expand on the call of being a disciple of Jesus and
what it means to follow him. Continuing in the spirit of the Con-
vocation of Parish Leaders held last November, the rally will help
equip and empower youth to be lifelong disciples of Jesus.

The keynote speakers, the Sons of Thunder, are four young
men from the Twin Cities area whose ministry focuses on center-
ing life around faith, fellowship and fitness. Sean Healy, John
Lucke, Jacob Mischke and Eric Bromback create a weekly pod-
cast and daily social media posts to address common concerns
facing young men today.

Local musician, Dusty Njaa will lead worship throughout the
event. Njaa grew up in northern Minnesota and served with NET
Ministries after high school. He lives in Moorhead and helps with
Moorhead Catholic Campus Ministries and leads worship for
various parish events. He has also served as a musician at St.
John Paul II Middle School Camp.

Contact Luke Alexander to register for the event.

Join us as we take a closer look at the Mass, so we can better un-
derstand it and deepen our love for Jesus in the Eucharist. Through
faith lessons, music, games, crafts, and snacks children will discover
more about the Mass, while growing their love for Jesus in the Eu-
charist.

Our Vacation Bible School program comes from Cat.Chat. All of
Cat.Chat's Catholic VBS programs are specially designed to lead
kids closer to Jesus while having fun learning and growing in their
Catholic faith. Are you ready to take a closer look at the Mass?

Paper Registration Forms will be available April 24 in the Narthex or
Parish Office and  on-line registration at www.stphilipsbemidji.org
after May 1. The Mass Comes Alive is for children age 4 (by July 1,
2019) through 5th Grade (2019 - 2020 school year).

Volunteers are needed to help children learn and grow during this
fun, faith-filled week.  Volunteers can be in 6th Grade and older.
Volunteer Registration Forms are attached to the Registration
Forms or can be done on line at www.stphilipsbemidji.org

Cat.Chat Vacation Bible
School is coming!

MARVELOUS
MYSTERY –
The Mass

Comes Alive
August 5 - 9
9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.



Week 9 April 10, 2019

Congratula ons St. Philip’s!
Current Total Pledged:

$2,568,480!
Thank you to those who have made pledges in any amount and to those who have volunteered

for our $2.45 million campaign to expand our building, acquire land for future growth,
and enhance Holy Cross Cemetery. Please visit stphilipsbemidji.org

or call the Parish Office to learn more about how you can support the campaign.

Anonymous (52)
Glenn & Connie Aagard

Luke Alexander
Garry Anderly

Sco  & Jill Andersen
Roland & Joni Armstrong

Pete & Alane Aube
Vance & Susie Balstad

Ron & Jennifer Bardwell
Todd & Pat Bartels

Jim & Pat Barthorpe
Mike & Katy Bates

John & Wanda Baumgartner
Mike Beard

Chet Berg & Gail Henne
Nick & Alyson Berg

Bill & Jackie Bergerson
Evelyn Berglund

Kermit & Mary Bjerke
Ma  & Ka e Boell

Ma  & Krista Boyer
Jason Braunhausen

Paul & Trish Brewinski
Dianna Bromaghin

Herb & Jana Bromenshenkel
David & Chris  Brooks

Mike & Amanda Brower
Sco  & Gretchen Buxton

Greg & Linda Carlson
John & Ann Carlson

Lorraine Cecil
Wayne & Maryhelen Chadwick

Stephen & Cheryl Christlieb
Jim & Mary Clarke

Kenneth & Cheryl Coaue e
Rick & Mickie Coe
Lorraine Conway

Steve Cordts
Tyler & Erin Curran

David & Myrna Cwikla
Randy & Susie Dahle

Ed & Gerri Daigle
Jerry & Suzanne Daniels

Mar n & Kathy Danley
Margaret DeMers

Mark & Wanda Dickinson
Todd & Jennifer Djonne

Tim & Susan Dondelinger
Wayne & Carolyn Dondelinger

Stephanie Downey
Mary Dufault

Monica Eklund
Dcn. Kermit & Marlene Erickson

Pat & Tami Erickson
Kevin & Lorie Erpelding

Marian Evans
Jerry & Rose Fagerstrom
Jim & Tiffany Fankhanel

Mark & Janine Faris
Rita & Kevin Fenner

Joanna Ferraro
Al & Marcia Fivizzani

Duane & Be e Fontaine
Marie & Lenny Foss

Brandon & Aana Freihammer
Jeff Frenzel

Mark & Anita Froelich
Gloria Gary

Jim & Pat Gavin
Nate & Jackie Gibbons

Cory & Amy Gish
Doug & Louise Gish

Russell & Helen Glen
Todd & Stephanie Glen

Nancy Goodman
Jim & Carolyn Gorham
Leo & Eileen Gothman

Jimmy & Celine Graham
Jvonne Gray

James & Brecken Gries
Jim & Kris  Gubbels

Patricia Hadrava
William & Sarah Haman
Dave & Roslyn Hanson

Jim & Therese Harrington
Jim & Becky Haskell

Travis & Amy Haskell
David & Cynthia Haskin

Gary & Gail Haubrich
Leland & Rachelle Hayes
Mike & Angie Headlee

Roger & Jana Heger
John & Jo Heilers
Mary Heisenfelt

Howard Heisler & Germaine Cheslock
Troy & Sue Hendricks

Susan Hengel
Phillip & Angie Hermann

Tim & Margaret Hins
Dave & Heidi Hiscock

Phil & Marilynne Hodapp
Jamie Hoffman

Jim & Diane Hoffman
Frank & Lynne e Homer

Denise Houle
Fr. Chuck Huck
Ernest Huderle
Lillian Huderle

Jon & Gwen Hunt
Hank & Nancy Imsande
Randy & Jeanne Jaeger

Rich & Sheri Jahner
Dale & Margaret Janke
Duane & Lois Jenkins

Luke & Kristen Johanneck
Carl & Nina Johnson

Douglas & Therese Johnson
Gary & Vicky Johnson

Barry & Bobbi Karpinski
William & Pat Kelly

Khoi Khong
Al & Judy Killian

Whitey & Darlene Kloeppner
Bill & Joyce Koehnen

Donald J. & Beverly A. Kra
Hank & Angel Krigbaum

Tom & Judy Kriz
Dominic & Carrie Krump

Alice LaCoursiere

Larry & Kay Mack
Lalli Family

Daniel & Carol Lauderbaugh
Sco  & Angie Lauderbaugh

Brandon & Merri  Lenk
Bryan & Sara LePier
Paul & Teri Lindseth
Mark & Be y Lindy

Randy & Shirley Lipscy
Jason & LaDonna Lock

Tom & Sheryl Lonergan
Daniel & Chris ne Louvar

Luke & Ashley Lundin
Michael & Jessica Lundin

Andy & Marge Mack
Carl & Ashley MaGaurn

Jay & Charlet Mahs
Kirk & Michelle Malkowski

Jim & Cathy Marco e
John & Kelly Marcum

Rich Marsolek
Don & Lisa Mar n

Bryan & Sarah Mar nka
Nathan & Elizabeth Mathews

Karen Ma son
Margaret Maus

Bob† & Maggie McCalip
Joe & Jaime McCollum

Sonja McCollum
Ryan & Kristy McCrady

Michael & Dolly McGrath
Kathleen McKinstra & Robert Chance

Alanna McLean
Sco  & Saundra McLean
Kyle & Ashlea McMar n

Susann Melhus
Kenneth & Audrey Merschman

Paula & John Meyers
Richard Moen

Anthony & Camille Moreno
Craig & Ellie Morin

Steve & Kay Motzko
Bill & Dorie Muller



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.
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Darlene Stepaniak
Jim & Theresa Strukel
Mark & Nancy Studer

James Svihel
Al & Doris Swedmark

Florence Tesar
Vince & Mary Thoma

Judy Tobin
Tony & Cindy Todavich

Michael & Bobbi Trei
John & Pa  Van Camp
Mark & Mary Varriano

Casey & Mary Ann Vilandre
Clark & Angela Vincent
Ralph & Ellen† Vonasek

Dan & Mary Walter
Eric & Tracie Walter
Tim & Mary Wang

Kirby & Rachel Washburn
Mike & Kris Wavrin

Moe & Marleen Webb
Pat & Ann Welch

Chris an & Liz Welle
Hugh & Deb Welle
Joe & Jane Welle
Margaret Welle

Tom & Paule e Welle
George & Suzi Whalen

Helen Widerski
Ted & Mary Margaret Will

Karen Williams
Al & Coleen Wiltse

Keith & Nancy Winger
Richard & Jeane e Wojcik

Ross & Tracy Wright
Gerald & Sue Young

Jerome & Mary Zigan

“I tell you, Peter, before the cock crows this day, you
will deny three times that you know me.” ~Luke 22:34
How many times have you heard someone make a
disparaging comment about Jesus or our Catholic faith?
How did you react? Do you remain quiet not to cause a
disturbance? Or, do you remain quiet because you believe
people will think negatively about you? Pray for the
courage to speak up and enter into a respectful dialogue
when the opportunity arises.
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